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	Los Angeles City Council Transportation Committee Considers Congestion Pricing and Taylor Yards Motion

Yesterday, the City’s Transportation Committee considered several important issues including congestion pricing and the Taylor Yards motion. 
In regards to congestion pricing, Los Angeles Department of Transportation (LADOT) General Manager, Gloria Jeff provided a presentation on this issue which included a discussion of potential initiatives for LA and offered some recommendations on how to implement a successful congestion pricing program. She reviewed Metro’s efforts on the issue as well.
In addition, Councilmember Bill Rosendahl spoke about his motion to study the feasibility of implementing congestion pricing at LAX. He asked that Metro work with the City on this effort. The Committee asked LADOT to report back on status of the City’s efforts on congestion pricing in 60 days.

During the meeting, Metro staff also supplied the Committee with an update on the region’s Urban Partnership Agreement Program application and identified areas in the competitive selection process where LA stands at a disadvantage.
The Committee also heard a Councilmember Reyes and Garcetti motion that would direct the City Attorney to investigate legal remedies in order to obtain enforcement of the obligations they believe Metro has from a 1992 agreement regarding conformity with CEQA requirements at Taylor Yard. The committee may hear this item in closed session at its next meeting in two weeks. Metro and City representatives continue to meet on this issue and are seeking to resolve their differences on the matter.

Recap of Metro Citizen's Advisory Council Monthly General Assembly

Yesterday, Metro's Citizens' Advisory Council (CAC) received an update on the recently passed state budget and how public transportation is funded at the state level from Government Relations Manager Michael Turner. The CAC also learned that the California Transit Association has filed suit regarding the recent diversion of transportation funds in the State budget.

The council members, who are appointed by the Metro Board and provide community feedback to the directors, also were briefed on SB 717, which, if signed by the Governor, would transfer a greater share of the Public Transportation Account money to transit, effective when the Transportation Congestion Relief Program ends in 2009.  

Outstanding Environmental & Engineering Geologic Project Award
The Association of Environmental & Engineering Geologists (AEG) held its 50th Anniversary Annual meeting September 24, 2007 through September 29, 2007 here in Los Angeles. Over the years, AEG has chosen some projects and recognized them as the “Outstanding Environmental & Engineering Geologic Project of the Year”. For its Golden Anniversary in the Golden State, AEG chose Metro’s Red Line for the Outstanding Project of the Year Award.

The keynote presenter of the Red Line project outlined the innovative techniques used in the design of underground structures that have now become the seismic standard in the world. Unique approaches used to analyze and design underground structures in gaseous ground, minimize right of way acquisitions for underpinning of major structures using grouting and developing cost effective modular station designs were some of the reasons the Red Line project was chosen for this prestigious award.

Replicas of the plaque outlining the Red Line’s accomplishments were presented to Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger, Chair Pam O’Connor, Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa, Deputy Chief Capital Management Officer, K.N. Murthy, Executive Officer Dennis Mori and I accepted the award on behalf of Metro.
The plaque awarded to Metro will be displayed in a public space for all patrons to view.

124th Street Blue Line Crossing Will Close For Repair This Weekend
Beginning Friday night, September 28, 2007 and continuing through Sunday, September 30, 2007, Metro Wayside Systems crews will be repairing the 124th Street Blue Line grade crossing south of the Imperial/Wilmington Station. Both northbound and southbound Blue Line tracks will be temporarily out of service during this period. Buses will be used to transport passengers around the closure on Saturday. Trains will have single-track use on Sunday until normal service is restored.
The scheduled maintenance is part of the Metro Blue Line Grade Crossing Replacement Project, a multi-year capital program funded by state and federal grants. The scope is to upgrade and replace aged or failing grade crossing designs that are operationally inadequate or not cost effective to maintain.
Metro Volunteers Will Be In the Community This Weekend

Metro Volunteers will be promoting bus and rail safety this weekend just east of the 103rd Metro Blue Line Station during two community events at the Watts Towers. The 26th Annual Watts Towers Day of the Drum Festival is taking place on Saturday and the 31st Annual Simon Rodia Watts Towers Jazz Festival will take place on Sunday. Hours for both festivals are from 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.

Metro Volunteers, which consist of staff members from all departments and bus divisions, spend weekends educating the public about transit safety and the agency’s services in neighborhoods throughout Los Angeles County.
Media Attending Metro Board Meeting
City News Service, The Daily News and KTLA News attended today’s Metro Board meeting. KTLA interviewed Metro’s Roger Moliere regarding the North Hollywood joint development project. Staff also was interviewed regarding Board approval of the Call for Projects. Media Relations issued a news release today following Board action on the Call for Projects. Stories on both the Call for Projects and the North Hollywood development are expected to run tonight and tomorrow.
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